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Summary of the meeting held on June 3, 2015
In getting the meeting underway, in the absence of objections from delegations, Ambassador Neil Parsan, Chair of the General Committee and Permanent Representative of Trinidad and Tobago to the OAS, submitted the order of business for adoption (CP/CG-2023/15 rev. 1).
In attendance were representatives from Argentina, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.

The audio recording of the meeting may be found at the following link:
CP_CG_2023-06-03-2015.MP3



1. Presentation of the Report of the Informal Working Group to Classify the Mandates of the General Committee, by the Alternate Representative of Venezuela, Ambassador Carmen Velázquez, Chair of the Working Group (CP/CG-2024/15 rev. 1)
Ambassador Carmen Velázquez presented the report on the activities of the Working Group, based on the review of the current and procedural mandates for the 2007–2014 period, taking into account the distribution of mandates from the forty-fourth regular session of the General Assembly and ongoing mandates from previous years, document CP/doc.5061/14 rev.1 

In that regard, Ambassador Velázquez explained the working methods used to consolidate ongoing mandates from previous years, which were already revised, while focusing on mandates in resolutions issued by the forty-fourth regular session of the General Assembly in June 2014.
In addition, based on the mandate review exercise, the Chair made the following recommendations:
That the register of mandates be kept up-to-date, with an indication of status. This information could prove useful to delegations when they are considering new initiatives and/or draft resolutions.
That the Permanent Council consider the usefulness of incorporating this exercise as a regular General Committee procedure to be undertaken with a frequency to be determined.
That the Permanent Council request the Summits Secretariat to submit to the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities (CISC) a register of activities undertaken by the General Secretariat pursuant to mandates from the Summits process noting, where possible, General Assembly resolutions requesting that the Secretariat carry out these activities.
That resolutions be drafted in clear terms, taking into account the objective, impact, and types of mandate, in accordance with Permanent Council document CP-023/13.
The Chair of the General Committee took note of the report and requested that it be submitted to the Permanent Council.
2. Other business

There being no further matter for consideration, the Chair of the General Committee, Ambassador Neil Parsan, adjourned the meeting.
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